MINISTERS AND CHURCHES

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6.

Our church at Moncton and also at Salem have recently received a fresh coat of paint, which has greatly improved their appearance.

Our church at Marysville, and pastor, Rev. F. A. Dunlop, expect to begin evangelistic meetings on Oct. 19th. They will be assisted by H. S. Dow. Please remember us when you pray.

The Church at Crawford, Maine, expect to begin special meetings on Oct. 16th with Rev. Rev. G. A. DeLong as evangelist.

Rev. P. J. Trafton baptized two young men on Sunday, Sept. 28th, and received them into the membership of the church.

Lic. Joseph Moses, of Black's Harbour, preached for Rev. P. J. Trafton in the Fredericton Church Sunday evening, Sept. 28th, and at Marysville Sunday morning.

A letter just to hand from Rev. W. E. Smith says he is coming fine after his operation. He was out to church last Sunday and is shouting the victory as usual. His address for a few weeks will be No. 1 Arnold Circle, Cambridge, Mass.

Several of our churches held young people's rally meetings over last Sunday, which will be reported on the young people's page. Rev. F. A. Dunlop, of Marysville, was the special speaker at Moncton, and is continuing this week there, delivering very timely and helpful messages.

Rev. J. A. Owens was the speaker at Port Maitland, and Rev. F. A. Anderson at Hartland.

Rev. H. S. Dow supplied for Brother Anderson at Woodstock, N. B., and spoke twice to a very appreciative audience on Sunday, the 12th inst.

Rev. H. C. and Mrs. Archer are back in Moncton again, making their home with Mrs. A. G. Good, at 45 Williams Street. They both seem to be in very good health.

Mrs. S. A. Baker, who makes her home with Mrs. C. P. Phillips at Woodstock, has been having quite a severe cold of late; but was able to attend church last Sunday night. Sister Phillips has also had the cold but is improving again.

HIGHWAY SUPPLEMENTARY FUND

Mr. W. K. Carson	\$.50
Rev. H. E. Mullen	1.00
Mrs. Joseph Downing	2.00
Mrs. Sandy Fulton	
Miss Helen Grant	.50

Thank you, friends, for these good gifts. We are thankful to our subscribers for their renewals, but there are very many yet in arrears. We do wish that you would look at the label on your paper and if it does not read 42, send us your renewal at once. Thank you.—Editor.

HOME MISSION FUND

and And so they want to the wife it yearly pays
Mrs. Joseph Saunders—pledge\$ 2.00
Mrs. S. J. Brown
Mrs. Ella Sipprelle—pledge 10.00
Thanks. Let the good work go on.
P. J. TRAFTON, Treas.

Good thoughts are no better than good dreams unless they be executed.—Emerson.

PERSONALS

The editor of the King's Highway called on our good brother, Charles Grant, while in Woodstock. Brother Grant makes his home with his son-in-law and daughter, Mr. and Mrs. George True, where he is getting the best of care and seems to be very comfortable and happy, despite the fact that he is nearly 87 years of age and quite feeble. He is praising the Lord for full salvation. We want to give Brother Grant this little flower while he is living. We have known him many years, and know that he has always been the soul of honor. It was never in him to do a mean thing. He is a good Christian man.

Miss Iola Mitton, of Moncton church, has been confined to her room for several days with an attack of grippe. Her friends are thankful that she is now improving and expects to be out again soon.

The friends of Mrs. S. R. Doyle will be pleased to learn that she is slowly recovering after suffering from a shock which caused her a severe fall. Sister Doyle has been confined to the hospital for more than tweive weeks and is now resting comfortably in Broadway Hospital in Cambridge, Mass.

FOREIGN MISSION FUND

H. C. Mullen on pledge\$ 5.	00
Woodstock Sunday School 9.	
Ralph Bartley, for E. A. M. Keirstead 10.	00
F. A. ANDERSON,	

Asst. Treasurer

A TESTIMONY

Dear Brother Dow:

I am enclosing \$5.00 for payment for my Highway this year, and renewal for year 1942, and I want to say that Jesus is very precious to me.

MRS. JOSEPH DOWNING

MARRIED

McIsaac-McConnell

The marriage of Dorothy Merle McConnell, second daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Clarence McConnell, of Fredericton, R. R. No. 3, and James John McIsaac, eldest son of Mr. and Mrs. George McIsaac, of Washburn, Maine, took place at the Reformed Baptist parsonage, 233 Aberdeen St., Fredeicton, N. B., Tuesday, Sept. 30, at 7 o'clock. They were attended by Earl R. Pybus and A. Marguerite Logan. A number of relatives and friends were present to witness the ceremony. A reception was held the same evening at the home of the bride's parents. Rev. P. J. Trafton was the officiating minister. The happy couple have the hearty good wishes of a large number of friends. They will reside for the present at Sydney, N. S., where the groom is in the Militia.

Barr-Yerxa

At the Reformed Baptist parsonage, Fredericton, N. B., Wednesday, October 8th, 1941, at 2 o'clock p. m., Rev. P. J. Trafton united in marriage Mary Catherine Yerxa, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Roy Yerxa, Mouth of Keswick, N. B., and Albert H. Barr, son of the late Charlie and Mrs. Barr, also of Mouth of Keswick, N. B. They were attended by Ralph R. Yerxa and Miss Mrytle Barr. There were a goodly number of relatives of the contracting parties to witness the ceremony. Mr. Barr is

with the Militia stationed at Sydney, N. S. The good wishes of many friends follow this happy couple.

Wright-Kelly

Mr. Philip Edward Wright, son of Mr. and Mrs. Harry Wright, of Caribou, Maine, and Miss Elizabeth Rebecca Kelly, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Allison Kelly, of Fort Fairfield, Maine, were united in marriage at the Reformed Baptist Church of Fort Fairfield, Me., on Wednesday evening, Sept. 24th. The ceremony was performed by Rev. H. E. Mullen.

QUARTERLY MEETING

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 4 convened with the church at Havelock, Digby Co., N. S., from Sept. 11th-14th inclusive. President, Rev. G. A. Rogers, was in the chair.

Thursday evening, Rev. G. A. Rogers preached from Matt. 26:39. Service closed with a season of prayer. Friday morning prayer and praise service led by Mrs. C. B. Crowell, and in the afternoon by Lic. Thelma Rose. Friday evening Rev. B. D. Price preached from Psalm 11:13. Our hearts were stirred by this timely message. Saturday morning prayer and praise service was led by Mrs. B. D. Price and the afternoon service by Mrs. Bernard Smith. These prayer services contributed much to the quarterly and our souls were blessed as we met together.

The business sessions opened with Rev. G. A. Rogers in the chair. Roll Call found the following pastors present:

Havelock—Rev. P. W. Briggs.
Woods Harbour—Rev. B. D. Price.

Port Maitland—Rev. G. A. Rogers, Lic. T. M. Rose.

Delegates were present from Havelock, Woods Harbour, Sandford, Port Maitland.

Officers appointed—President, Rev. P. W. Briggs; vice president, Rev. G. A. Rogers; secretary, M. Crowell; treasurer, C. Greene; Highway Agent, Rev. B. D. Price.

Written reports were read from Sandford Wood's Harbour and Port Maitland, and oral reports from Brazil Lake, Havelock, Head of Millstream, Shag Harbour and Westchester were encouraging.

Saturday evening Rev. B. D. Price spoke in the interest of the King's Highway. M. Crowell spoke on Africa. Lic. T. M. Rose led the Love Feast on Sunday morning, speaking on "Abide in Me." Rev. B. D. Price brought the morning message, using as his text, Lamentations, 2:13, Luke 4:18, uplifting Jesus the Anointed One as the healer of the soul. Rev. P. W. Briggs preached from I Pet. 1:16 in the afternoon, showing us why we should be holy. Rev. G. A. Rogers brought the closing message of the quarterly using Dan. 5:27 as his text, "Thou art weighed in the balances and art found wanting." Our hearts were saddened to see people under conviction going from the service still undecided.

The Lord was with us all through the quarterly, and the meetings were seasons of real blessing. The spirit of unity and prayer was upon the children of God, and fellowship was sweet.

The weather was favorable, attendance good, and we are praying that souls will yet be brought to the Lord through the preached Word.

Praise His precious name.

MYRA A. CROWELL